
From: Philpott, Katie <KatiePhilpott@gov.sc.gov>
To: Pisarik, Holly <HollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 1/4/2016 12:49:55 PM
Subject: Union Clerk of Court Candidate

Holly,
 
This is the candidate I plan to discuss with the Governor this afternoon at the start of our meeting at 2:15.
 
Recommended by Rep. Anthony and outgoing clerk Freddie Gault. From Freddie Gault:

“Ms. June Miller. Ms. Miller was the Clerk of Court for Union County for over 20 years. She retired in 2004. 
After I became Clerk in 2009, she came back to work for me part time and conducted my bank reconciliations. 
She retired again this past year.

Ms. Miller agreed to come back and fill in as the  Clerk of Court for the remainder of the term. And believe me 
she has no intentions of running for the office again. I also talked with the staff at the Clerk of Court's office 
and they   are all in aggrement that she would be a great choice. 

I talked with Rep. Anthony yesterday  and he also believes Ms. Miller is a great choice.

If you need any independent references I would suggest Judge John C. Hayes, Chief Administrative Judge for 
the 16th Circuit, Chief Justice  Jean Toal and Justice Costa Pleicones. I have not talked to either of these about 
Ms. Miller, but all three know her and are very fimilar with her work in the office.”

 

Please let me know what you think when you get a chance.

Thanks,
 
 
Katie R. Philpott
Director of Boards and Commissions
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, South Carolina 29201
803.201.3423 (cell)
803.734.8051 (fax)
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